FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the MARKET AND BUSINESS LIAISON SUB COMMITTEE held at Mountfield, Bridport on Tuesday, 19 October 2010 at 10.00 a.m.


PRESENT:
Cllr:
G.J. Ackerman (Chairman) (from item 2)


Cllrs:

Miss S.A. Brown
C.M. Ray



N.K. Cast

D.G. Rickard (ex officio)






K.G. Wallace (until 11.10)
Also in attendance: Cllr Mrs M.J. Ray, Ray McLaren (Market Superintendent) and Steve Hibbs (Market Traders’ Association representative).    

PUBLIC FORUM

There were no members of the public present.
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED that Cllr: G.J. Ackerman be elected Chairman of the Sub Committee for the ensuing municipal year 2010/2011.

2.
APOLOGIES
There were no apologies for absence.

3.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 16 February 2010, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

5.
MARKET OPERATION
(a) 
Report of the Market Superintendent, ENCL: 2275.  Members considered the report. 


RESOLVED: that the report be noted.

(b)
Stall numbers and takings April 2010 to date, ENCL: 2276. The Sub 
Committee welcomed the information contained in the report.


Members were pleased to note that the stall numbers and consequent income were noticeably higher than the Spring and Summer of 2009. Traders were thanked for their continued support of the market and it was commented that the free coach parking provided by the District Council, the Park and Ride service and entertainment on Bucky Doo Square, all helped to attract people into the town to support the market.

RESOLVED: that the report be noted.


(c)
Stalls – registered/casual traders April 2010 to date, ENCL: 2277.
The Sub Committee welcomed the information contained in the report.

It was noted that an increased proportion of casual traders had been attending the market this year.

(d)
The Town Surveyor provided an update on the following matters: -

(i)
Late Night Markets: Both dates were sadly not well supported and unfortunately the weather was not good. Discussions will take place to see whether this should be repeated next year, or whether it could be allied to another event, such as the Hat Festival. 

(ii)
Park and Ride: 3,618 passengers, as against 2,527 in 2009, equated to an increase of 43% on 2009.

(iii)
Health and Safety Audit: This was complete, with the exception 
of the specialist event section, and would be presented to the 
next meeting of this Sub Committee. 

(iv)
Street Lighting in town centre: Discussions were to take place before any work begins, with a view to considering the cost, design, location, material and electric supply. Members would be kept fully informed.

The updates were noted.

6.
MARKET CHARGES
The Town Clerk would be looking at any possible support needed for the Wednesday market during the winter and also seeking early discussions with the National Federation on next year’s fees.
RESOLVED: that discussion take place with the National Association of Market Traders on next year’s fees and any possible support needed for the Wednesday market during the winter.

7.
MARKET TRADERS

The Committee considered items raised by the local branch of the National Market Traders’ Federation. 

Steve Hibbs raised the following matters that traders had asked to be reported:

(i)
There was some concern that saturation point may have been reached in respect of certain stall types and the goods that were being sold. 
(ii) 
It was understood that the stall sizes was something that the Town Council was monitoring and was something that should be discussed further.

(iii)
It was asked if consideration could be given to the mechanism to deal with policy issues, where there may be differences of view between the Town Council and a trader. 

Members discussed these points and felt that these matters should be looked at further, in discussion with the National Federation. Also the views of other traders should be sought, through the next market newsletter.

RESOLVED: that the issues raised be noted and further discussions take place with the National Market Traders’ Federation and views sought from all traders via the next Market Newsletter. These matters to be reported back to the next meeting of the Sub Committee.
8.
CHRISTMAS MARKET

There was a request to gauge interest from market traders in moving the Saturday markets over the Christmas period, to Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve, on Friday 24 and 31 December 2010.

RESOLVED: that the views of traders be sought in the next Market Newsletter.

9.
ADVERTISING
The Town Surveyor reported the high level of expenditure to date in this financial year on advertising.

It was also suggested that radio advertising be considered, as part of the annual review of market advertising expenditure. 

On related matters, it was commented that to assist with bringing people into the town, an improved bus service connection from the north of the town should continue to be pursued.
The Sub Committee was also reminded that arrangements were still being pursued to get the Bridport Football Club car park to be sign posted as the “market car park”, as well as hopefully improving the surface and markings of the car park, to include additional coach parking.
The update was noted.

10.
CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL

The Town Surveyor reported arrangements for the late night shopping event 
on Wednesday 8 December and added that details were due to be sent to all 
traders. 

The update was noted.

11.
TOWN HALL
The Town Surveyor reported that the tender document for the building works had been issued, with a four week turnaround and that a meeting had taken place this week with the District Council regarding the location of proposed new toilets in South Street car park.
The update was noted.

12.
BRIDPORT CHAMBER OF TRADE AND COMMERCE
The last meeting of the Chamber was held on 12 October 2010.  Cllr K.G. Wallace had been attending meetings as the Town Council’s representative. 

The Sub Committee felt that the proposal regarding the adoption of European time, which was supported by the Chamber, should be considered at a future meeting.
13.
FREEDOM MARCH – SATURDAY 26 MARCH 2011
The Town Surveyor reported that he had pre booked the Arts Centre forecourt on this date, to help alleviate any potential pressure on the market, bearing in mind the march and the increased numbers of people. 

The meeting closed at 11:35 am.

The next meeting of the Market and Business Liaison Sub Committee 
will be held on 15 February 2011
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